
EXCHANGE 0F LETTERS (APRIL 22 AND 29, 1948) BETW]
CANADA AND THE UNITED) STATES 0F AMER
PROVIDING FOR THE RENEWAL 0F THE ARRANGEMENT
1942 FOR THE EXCHANGE 0F AGRIGULTURAL LABOUR 1
MACHINERY.

1

The Under-Secretary of State for External Affaire,
To the United Statea Ambassador to Canada

DEPARTMENT 0F EXTERNAL AFFAIRS

OTTAWA Apil 22,

DEÂR MR. ATHERTON,

I wish to refer to the exchauge of letters of 1947 (tis~ Dprtmep's lett
April 24th and your Embassy's letter of May lgth), by which our Governx

agedta make a formai extension of the Agreement eoncluded in 1942ý
subsequently renewed in 1944 and 1946, for the exchange of harvesting mach]
and crews in the prairie regions of Canada and the United States, and for
movements of farm labour between the two countries.

As the Agreement of 1942 has proved satisfactory in the past, the Cane
Government wishes to extend it to the end of 1948, and I shoudd appreciate
lettlng me know whether the United States Government shares this desire.

Should this proposai meet with the approval of vour Gov'ernment, it i;
suggestion of my Government that, as in the past, the details of the mo'v'emer
farm labour and macbinery mentioned above be arranged between the Cani
and United Sta.tes officiais directly conceemed.

Yours sincerely,

L. B. PEARSON


